
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Education Theme Focus Group Meeting

St Peters Church Hall, Lyons Street

8th June 2005, 6:00 pm

Minutes

Present: Abdi Yassin, Zohra Choudhry, Irshad Akbar, Chris Mallaband, A. Janjua, Aftab Ahmed, Di Lee, M. Iqbal, Jane O’Brien, Stephen Cooke, Rashida Hassanali, Paul Howard, Panni Loh, Derek Moxam, Mark Lavender, Mohamud Abashe, Mohammed Issa, Abdul Shaif, Jeremy Hamm, Ismail Hersi, Abdul (ITCSS), Martell Forrester, Sarah Swann, Anna Revill, M. Brassab, James Heath, John Clark, Diane Haimeed, John Vincent

In Attendance: Jon Cowley & Roy Sinclair

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	The attendees introduced themselves to the group. Zorah informed the group of a change to the running order of the agenda as follows: item 7 CTD (Catch the Drift), is to move up the agenda and will be discussed after item 5, with the RIF for CTD being discussed straight afterwards due to Anna’ request to leave the meeting early. 
	

	2.
	Apologies
	Apologies were received from: Linda Kingdon, Steph Briddon, Ismail Yussuf, Prakash Ross, Anne-Marie Clark, Fiona Rigby, Tony Tingle, Nasra Amin 
	

	3.
	Minutes of meeting on 11th May 2005
	The minutes were agreed as true and accurate.
	

	4.
	Matters arising from these minutes 
	Basic Skills

Jon Cowley passed a ‘Basic Skills’ leaflet to the group, explaining that the offer was open to anyone who has not studied English or Maths at GCSE level in the last 5 years and that the event was due to start next week. Rashida Hassanali/Derek Moxam added that there had been a good response to this event so far, with plenty of people asking questions and showing interest. Jon asked members to continue encouraging people to attend as well as letting them know that some expenses would be paid.

Mile Run

Members were once reminded of the upcoming event on the 19th June 2005. 
	

	5.
	Advancing Together 

	A Chance to Raise Points from the Advancing Together Report at May Meeting

No-one from the LEA Advancing Together was present at this time to discuss any issues that members may have after the lengthy presentation at the last meeting.  

Special Partnership Board Meeting

Jonathan Crossley-Holland and Bob Kerslake both made presentations at this special meeting and reported the following information. 

Jonathan reported: 

· Projects: doing well with the exception of ‘Holiday Clubs’, however, some progress had been made to address the issues. 

· School Results: some progress but still a long way to go
Questions were raised regarding the City change on 1st August with regards to ‘Full Service Districts’ (FSD’s). Members were informed that a steering group had not yet been set up. 

Concerns were raised regarding the performance of ‘Advancing Together’ and members would like to see if extended schools are being used and to what extent. 

Mr Iqbal added that he raised FSD’s and Extended Schools concerns at the special meeting.  However, he was stopped before he had a chance to do ask other questions.

John Clark commented that the issues raised about Extended Schools are important, but the Advancing Together project had only been running for 5-6 months and we need to keep an eye on impact and progress over the next year or so.
Members stated that positive joint working with the LEA is required.   
	

	6.
	Cellar Space – Report and discussion


	Di Lee reported on the work of Cellar Space and it’s background. Detailing the following:
· There is a referral system but doesn’t allow self referral

· Children who use this service are not just the excluded

· 50% on the Child & Adolescent  Mental Health Service
· Cellar Space provides a fresh start

· Cellar Space attempts to find the ‘Key that Unlocks’ the child, to build self esteem

· 50% year 9

· Works mostly with key stage 3

Abdul Shaif added that CS is a good example.

A member stated; self-esteem is essential.

Mark Lavender (CS & Furnival), informed the group that BNDfC funds assist with support for both CS and the Furnival.  Di’s secondment to CS from the LEA is due to end soon, but will be taken on by the Furnival for the moment. 
	

	7.
	Catch the Drift - Report and discussion

	Anna explained the background of CTD to members. Anna continued to go through some of the workshops that are run through CTD;

· Design 

· Screen printing

· Personal development

The group was also informed that quality assurance and OFSTED registration was now in place. 

Members asked if there had been any change in the exclusion rate.  Anna stated; this seems to be on the increase (17 previously on CTD books increased to 25). This year’s figures were not available as yet. 

Members also asked if leafleting had been done by this group. The group were informed that funds were not available to perform this service, however, all information was sent to the local schools. 
Anna also mentioned that BNDfC was the main funder of this project and CTD need to work with statutory agencies in true partnership to provide an inclusive collective response to exclusion issues. 

A member asked if funding had been received from the LEA.  Anna stated CTD do not receive any funds from the LEA and that they had always had issues regarding money following the child.

Chris Mallaband added; the LEA doesn’t have a non-exclusion policy and they can’t ask schools not to exclude students. 

Chris passed on the following information to members;

· Exclusions in primary schools were down from 90 to 1

· Exclusions in key stage 3 are up 

· Exclusions over 45 days are illegal 

· LEA are responsible for all those students that are permanently excluded (Chris would like any information on students fitting this category who are not receiving support form the LEA)

· Permanent exclusions are down

· Non-statutory sector do have a role to play in external education of excluded children

· Money follows child to school, if excluded permanently schools need to allocate these funds

· ‘Missing Children’ Scheme’ now in operation for those not on the school register

Anna added due to the inflexibility of the LEA’s tendering process neither CTD & CS were able to take this on at this moment in time. 

A group member suggested that Chris visits Spital Hill to see how the young people operate as well as adding there has been a break down in the educational system over the past 10 years. 

John Clark stated; he understands the reason for the tendering process but supports Anna and suggested BNDfC might be able to attempt to broker a local tender for the Objective 1 funds. 

Chris stated; money is there to unlock – is it not the role of this group to progress unlocking these funds. Chris also offered his support to CTD & CS

Abdul Shaif added; the “exclusions” appeal process needs to be made clear to parents and we need to break down the barriers - things don’t only happen in the LEA. 

Chris stated; that he or a member of his team would be happy to meet with any parent to discuss the appeal process.
	

	8.
	RIF’s for Discussion –   8(a)

Catch the Drift (extension)

(8b)

 Burngreave Community Study Support Consortium
	CTD RIF

Anna explained that the RIF was to extend the support provided by CTD by a further 17 months. Anna continued to go through the RIF in detail with members, highlighting the long term plan as follows; to work with the Local Education Department and Schools to create a partnership for the resourcing and delivery of this service. An effective partnership would allow a collective, co-ordinated approach to reducing exclusion. 

Jon stated; the group should look at this up to March 2006 and again beyond March. Questions regarding LEA funding will be asked, and we need to have a commitment to resolving them. Previous discussions had taken place with Chris, Anna and Mark (CS), Chris had agreed to broker a further meeting to progress this.

Chris added that if children are on the school roll, then the LEA provides funds to schools. For those not on roll funds need to go to the education provider - £2.5k per year per child. Chris offered his assistance to external providers obtaining these funds. 

John Clark added he would like to meet with Jonathan Crossley-Holland or other LEA members to progress this issue.

CS confirmed they do receive some funding from schools. 

Members ENDORSED this RIF until March 2006

BCSS
Abdul Shaif outlined the RIF to the group, explaining it was an amalgamation of 4 projects although one or two still have funding for a while longer. Members were informed that YCA would manage this project as no other group had come forward and the relationship between the schools and the consortium was essential. 

M. Issa added, he had met with two local schools to track progress of students and that this was going well at present. 

Steve Cooke asked what guarantees were there regarding other funding. Abdul responded with; LEA £25k for first year discussions were ongoing, the project manager will seek external funds as part of their role. 

Irshad added; this is a valuable asset but needs to work with other organisations as well, proposed the RIF be enlarged to incorporate other groups. 

Jane O’brien added; if a project becomes too large it becomes difficult to manage and allowing anyone to join could lose its focus. 

Derek Moxam confirmed M. Issa’s comments regarding work with schools and study support groups. 

Jon commented; we have come a long way, the proposal needs to be written by July for P/B consideration. P/B will insist on evidence of progress towards securing additional funding. We need to simplify the Study Support arrangements not complicate them. A discussion between Reach High 2 (RH2) and Pakistani Muslim Centre (PMC) needs to take place to develop joint working. 

Adbul added; it has been difficult to get to this stage and that further discussion for study support for all the communities needs progressing. Adbul also informed members that RH2 will join this consortium shortly and suggested PMC liaise with them to progress. 

Mr Iqbal commented that if RH2 and PMC were to work together then additional funds would be needed. 

Irshad added; PMC fully support this bid and that they currently work closely with RH2. 

Mr Iqbal informed members that the BNDfC Partnership Board is currently reviewing priorities for the remainder of the programme at a Special “Away Day” in early July. Until that process is finished and it has been decided that Community Study Support is a priority, funds will only be available for this year.

M. Issa commented; P/B will make the final decision and he hoped Mr Iqbal etc will support this RIF at P/B level. 

Members ENDORSED this RIF
Jon explained the approval process to the group and the urgency if this was to be approved at July’ P/B meeting. 
	

	9.
	Theme Managers Report
	Due to the lack of time Jon’ report was passed to the group for their perusal. Jon also stated he would e-mail his report to members on his e-mail list.
	Jon to e-mail his report

	10.
	A.O.B.
	Mr Forrester – there used to be trees in front of the library so the sign was not visible, there is now a new sign up but it is too small.

Mr Forrester also requested that AOB be added to each agenda.  Agreed with apologies from Jon for its absence
	AOB on future agendas

	11.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	Wednesday 13th July, 6.00pm at St Peter’s Church, Lyons Street.
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